
From: Kristy Quattrone <KristyQuattrone@scstatehouse.gov> 
To: Morris, Stevesmorris@aging.sc.gov

Date: 12/9/2016 11:29:14 AM 
Subject: FW: ElderCare Trust Fund

Attachments: ElderCare Trust Fund logo.png

I got you email address backwards the first time -

From: Kristy Quattrone
Sent: Friday, December 09, 2016 11:24 AM
To: 'smorris@sc.aging.gov' <smorris@sc.aging.gov>; 'Kay Hightower' <khightower@aging.sc.gov>
Cc: 'Anne Wolf' <awolf@aging.sc.gov>
Subject: ElderCare Trust Fund

Good morning,
Just passing along to you what I had previously sent to Kay. We are currently working on the brochure. I have 
set up a meeting with ETV in January to discuss how our office can become more engaged in their community 
outreach. Let me know if you have any questions.
Best,
Kristy

New write-up that Kay and I reworked:

ElderCare Trust Fund
Supporting South Carolina's Seniors
Currently, there are over 900,000 senior citizens living in South Carolina. Over the next five years this
number will grow to account for 24% of the population in the Palmetto State, and many of our older citizens
need your assistance. Established in 1998, the ElderCare Trust Fund was created to award grants to non-profits 
that create innovative programs to help seniors age with dignity in their homes. 100% of your donation to the 
ElderCare Trust Fund goes to help seniors. The Fund has no administrative costs. Learn more about the
Eldercare Trust Fund by visiting our website and make a donation today: www.aging.sc.gov 1-800-868-9095,
803-734-9900 Lt. Governor's Office on Aging, Eldercare Trust Fund, 1301 Gervais Street, Suite 350,
Columbia, South Carolina 29201

Kristy Quattrone
Deputy Chief of Staff for External Affairs 
Office of the Lieutenant Governor 
803-734-2079
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